RANSOM COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Budget Meeting – October 7, 2021 at 1:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Joe Mathern. Members present: Connie Gilbert, Norm Hansen, Greg Schwab, Neil Olerud, and Joe Mathern. 

Salaries were discussed. Connie Gilbert argued she didn’t agree with Kirsten Gilberts wage.   A call was placed to Tanya Wieler from Dakota Dynamics who explained how Kirsten Gilberts pay was determined. Wieler stated just because you have multiple roles under one job position, doesn’t necessarily mean you should get more money. Connie Gilbert would still like to see Kirsten Gilbert get an addition $5000 for highway secretary and $5000 for Fema Applicant Agent, as had been motioned in the past. Connie Gilbert stated she doesn’t think other employees with extra duties are being treated the same as Kirsten Gilbert.  Olerud moved to stick with the pay study as it was printed, Schwab seconded the motion. A roll call vote was done. Gilbert – no, Mathern – yes, Schwab – yes, Hansen – no, and Olerud – yes. Motion passed.

Olerud moved to approve the final budget levying 78.58 mills, seconded by Schwab. A roll call vote was done. Schwab – yes, Hansen – no, Olerud – yes, Gilbert – no, Mathern – yes. Motion passed. Hansen wanted it noted he is not in favor of the wages on the final budget.

Being nothing further to come before the board, Chairman Mathern adjourned the meeting at 3:05 p.m.
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